Dog-Fouling Meeting

Over thirty people attended the Special Full Council meeting at the Parish Hall trecently to discuss the problem of dog fouling in the parish. Many of these were dog owners. The meeting was fortunate to have Murray Cowley, West Devon's Dog Warden, in attendance and he explained his role. He asked for as much information as possible about fouling incidents: times of the offence, names and addresses, photographs, etc.
Several parishioners said that the people at the meeting were responsible dog owners, it was the irresponsible owners who must be targetted. The discussion centred on the Recreation Field at Bere Alston; suggestions for reducing the amount of dog faeces in the Field included moving the seats from around the football pitch; having a winter curfew for walking dogs; locking the gates to the Field when it got dark.
It was pointed out that there were no dog bins at all in Bere Alston; Chairman Hilary Boot-Handford gave the meeting some costings for supplying and emptying bins of various types.
Mr Cowley pointed out that the positioning of bins was vital because of the smell from them in summer. There would be a significant financial outlay for enough bins to cover various areas and the Council are restricted on funds available. It was suggested that dog owners could pay £1 per year or perhaps organise a fund-raising event towards the cost of the bins and the emptying costs. One suggestion was that dog poo bags could be situated at strategic points, similar to those at Cotehele, though this would also be a cost problem.
Signage was another problem - there was very little of it, mainly due to vandalism. Can the telephone number of West Devon B. C. be put on any signs so parishioners know who to contact? 
Because of the problem with dog mess on the football pitch, someone suggested putting a dog-proof fence around the pitch. Not surprisingly, this gained the approval of the representatives of the football club!
It was agreed by all that the lack of mowing of the Field due to the red diesel restrictions had caused a problem and no suitable solution was available yet. Someone suggested that the football club mow the whole of the Field, as they had made such a good job of the football area! However, none of the suggestions put forward for mowing the Field were cost-effective. Once clarification is received from HM Customs and Excise about red diesel, both Recreation Fields will be mown.
Another problem was children taking dogs for walks and not picking up the mess. Mr Cowley said he was willing to go to the Primary School and address the children.
Finally, parishioners were thanked for their attendance and comments and the following items will be discussed at the next Full Council meeting: provision of bins; improved signage, including a phone number; dog poo bags (similar to those at Cotehele) at the Fields; locking the top gate of the Field at night; education of children. Suggestions for a dog-proof fence around the pitch will be discussed at the next Recreation meeting. 
